





CONSTRUCTIVE NOTICE

This publication of the student newsletter for the Indiana University Robert H. McKinney School of Law covers events and activities that will take place throughout the fall semester months of September and October, 2012. The next issue will follow fall break in October.

Welcome to the Indiana University Robert H. McKinney School of Law!

We wish to welcome all new first-year students, transfer and visiting students, returning students, LL.M. (Masters of Law) students, S.J.D. (Doctor of Juridical Science) candidates, and all new and visiting faculty.



Calendar for Fall Semester 2012

Labor Day (no classes)	Mon., Sept. 3
Fall Recess begins	Mon., Oct. 8
(no classes)	
Classes resume	Mon., Oct. 15
Thanksgiving Recess begins	Tues., Nov. 20
(no classes)	
Classes resume	Mon., Nov. 26
Classes end	Sat., Dec. 1
Exams begin	Mon., Dec. 3
Exams end	Tues., Dec. 18

September & October, 2012 Events & Meetings

Please refer to the law school's **Events Calendar** on the webpage **www.indylaw.indiana.edu** for daily updates of all events, meetings and activities scheduled at our law school. You may submit information for the Events Calendar by following the procedures outlined on the website @ http://indylaw.indiana.edu/students/eventguidelines.htm.



The law school's Admissions Office would like to extend a warm welcome to the new incoming class and all returning law students! Should you need to speak with someone in the Admissions Office for any reason, please call 317-274-2459 or stop by Room 121 during regular office hours:

Mon. – Fri., 9:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.

Student Involvement Opportunity

Are you a proud IU-McKinney law student? Would you like to promote our school? The Admissions Office is looking for dynamic individuals who would like to participate in student outreach and recruitment activities. Students will assist in the School's recruitment efforts by participating in both on-and-off campus events, such as attending law school fairs, sitting on student panels, and contacting propsective students. Help make the difference for a prospective student! For more information, contact

Amanda Gallaga at agallaga@iupui.edu* or go to: http://indylaw.indiana.edu/admissions/studentrecruit.



Parking on Campus

Park early! Park correctly! They do ticket!

Nobody likes to be late to class, especially when you see the close parking spots taken by a car or two with an expired or fradulent parking permit. Valid permits are required to park on campus, and parking rules are enforced 24/7 with citations issued to violators to ensure the safety and maximum efficiency of limited parking spaces. Parking permits may be purchased online through Parking Services, www.parking.iupui.edu.

Parking is available to our law students in the open lots west and north of the law school; Lot #83 and Lot #85. There are also several enclosed parking garages convenient to the law school for "E" permit student parking; Gateway garage on the corner of Michigan St. and California St., Track & Field parking garage on New York and Barnhill Dr., and the Sports Complex garage off New York on Blake St. Free shuttle service also operates Monday – Friday all year, except during recognized holidays, complimentary of Parking Services. (Check out the Jags Express 2.0 CPS to easily locate your shuttle's location. See their schedule within this newsletter on pg. 9.) Disability permits are available upon written documentation from a physician.

Be sure to refer to the Parking Services website www.parking.iupui.edu for all your parking needs.

Call the Law School Hot Line for daily updates on classes, activities, and events... 317-274-8611



Access to Inlow Hall during Evening Hours and Weekends

The following rules and procedures govern access to Inlow Hall from 6:30 p.m. to 1 hour before library opening:

- 1. Persons with Jagtags (students, faculty and staff) may enter the building through doors governed by electronic card readers at any time before library closing. They may also enter through unlocked doors at the New York Street entrance before 9:00 p.m. However, all such persons must display their Jagtag to the ESG security person at the reception desk upon entering the building. Note: The NORTH entrance doors lock at 6:30 p.m. to ensure that visitors sign in with ESG Security at the reception desk at the SOUTH New York Street entrance.
- 2. Persons without Jagtags (members of the public, such as members of the bar) may enter the building for proper purposes before 9:00 p.m. through unlocked doors at the New York Street entrance. To enter and remain in the building, such persons must sign in and display photo ID at the reception desk.
- 3. Between 9:00 p.m. and library closing, all manually operated exterior doors will be locked. Only persons with Jagtags may enter the building, again displaying their Jagtags at the reception desk. Persons without Jagtags (members of the public) who have previously entered the building may remain until library closing. However, persons without Jagtags may not enter the building after 9:00 p.m.
- 4. At library closing, ALL persons, except those authorized 24-hour access, must exit the building. (Faculty and staff are authorized 24-hour access.) This will be enforced by ESG security personnel.
- 5. ESG security personnel will also be present in the building on weekends. The rules stated in paragraph 1 and 2 apply during the period between library opening and 9:00 p.m. The rules stated in paragraphs 3 and 4 above apply to the period between 9:00 p.m. and library closing. (Continued...)

(Access to Inlow Hall cont.)

- 6. Any incident of theft, violence or disruption should be immediately reported to the ESG security person, when present, or the campus police. Library patrons should be aware that we have installed emergency phones on the second and third floors of the library which connect directly to the campus police.
- 7. These rules and procedures may be modified for law school special events. Faculty, staff and students planning special events for evening hours must contact Building Administrator, Susan Bushue-Russell, if persons WITHOUT Jagtags are expected to attend. The person planning a special event will be expected to provide ESG Security with the necessary instructions for accommodating the event where this is deemed necessary by the Building Administrator.
- 8. During certain public events in and around Military Park, access to Inlow Hall may be further limited.

The above stated measures will be in effect during periods of the year when classes are in session or in which final examinations are being administered. When classes are not in session and finals are not being administered, the building will be closed to the public during evening hours and access to the building during evening library hours will be by Jagtag only. It is important that faculty, staff and students ensure that they have their Jagtag in their possession at all times when they seek entry to the building. As student access to the building is tied to library hours under the above stated rules, students should also ensure that they are aware of these hours. Library hours are posted on the law school's website.

Call the Law Library Info Line for library hours throughout the semester and closings during adverse weather and holidays... 317-274-4027

Law School



Law School Dean to Retire in June 2013. IUPUI Chancellor Charles Bantz announced that Gary Roberts, dean of our law school, will retire as dean next summer on June 30, 2013. He will then remain on the school's faculty after his retirement. Dean Roberts, a national expert in sports law, joined the IU McKinney School of Law in July 2007 from Tulane University Law School, where he was on the faculty for 24 years and where he served as deputy dean from 2001–2007. He earned his law degree from Stanford University, graduating at the top of his class. Throughout his leadership role at our law school, Dean Roberts has accomplished a number of goals, including: the addition of 15 faculty members; doubling the student financial aid budget; growing key international partnerships with the law school at Renmin University in Beijing, the law school at Sun Yat-sen University in Guangzhou, China, as well as our law school's renowned LL.M. Program in Cairo, Egypt, which graduated 203 students in the past four years. And most recently, he oversaw the transformation of our law school's name to the IU Robert H. McKinney School of Law, which resulted in the establishment of five endowed chairs and a \$17.5 million scholarship endowment for the school.

Indiana Supreme Court Justice Joins Indiana University Robert H. McKinney School of Law Faculty. Indiana Supreme Court Justice Frank Sullivan, Jr. has been appointed to the faculty of the Indiana University Robert H. McKinney School of Law. Justice Sullivan served as an adjunct professor at our law school from 2007 to 2009, teaching a class in public finance law. For this fall semester, he will teach a class in Closely Held Business Organizations. Justice Sullivan has been a member of the Indiana Supreme Court since 1993 when he was appointed by former Governor Evan Bayh. During his tenure on the Court, he authored approximately 500 majority opinions addressing a wide range of criminal, civil, and tax law issues. Several of his decisions have been selected for publication in law school casebooks. Prior to his appointment to the Court, he served as State Budget Director (1989–1992) and...

(Law School News cont.)

Executive Assistant for Fiscal Policy to Governor Bayh, 1993, during which time he directed the preparation of the Bayh administration's budget proposals and oversaw implementation of state budgets passed by the Legislature. Prior to his state service, he practiced corporate finance and securities law in Indiana's largest law firm, Barnes & Thornburg. He also served on the staff of former U.S. Rep. John Brademas from 1974 to 1979, ultimately assuming the position of staff director. Justice Sullivan graduated from Dartmouth College, A.B., cum laude, 1972, and the IU Maurer School of Law–Bloomington, J.D., magna cum laude, 1982; Order of the Coif. He also holds an LL.M. from the University of Virginia School of Law, 2001.

Legal Institute for High School Students held at Law **School.** Our law school hosted students taking part in the Just the Beginning Foundation's Legal Institute for high school students July 9–13th. Just the Beginning Foundation, based in Chicago, is a non-profit group of judges, lawyers, and others who aim to increase diversity in the legal profession and judiciary. The program's goal is to reach out to young people of various underrepresented backgrounds and provide support to them throughout their academic and professional careers. While here in Indianapolis, the students experienced the federal courthouse and were guests of Judge Tanya Walton Pratt. They were able to sit in on a court proceeding and meet other federal judges, including our '83 graduate, Judge Jane Magnus-Stinson. Professor Robert Brookins provided them a classroom experience, and they received resume, interviewing and networking advice from Tamara McMillian and Jimmie McMillian, '02.

Free Wellness Screenings



Student Health Services is offering students FREE wellness screenings, including blood pressure, cholesterol, glucose levels, body mass index, height/weight, pregnancy and strep test. Wellness consultations and resources also available. Wellness screenings are offered Monday—Thursday from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. in the Campus Student Health Center, CE 213. Walk-ins as well as appointments are welcome. For more information, call 317-274-WELL or go to the link at: http://health.iupui.edu/students/clinic.html.



State Fair Panel Discussion Tuesday, September 11th 5:30 – 7:30 p.m. Wynne Courtroom

The tragic stage collapse at the Indiana State Fair on August 13, 2001, raised controversial questions regarding the liability of potentially responsible parties and the ability of stage collapse victims to obtain fair relief in light of constraints, such as the statutory \$5 million limit on the state's exposure. In the end, key stakeholders coalesced around an innovative compensation program designed to increase funds available to victims and enable them to obtain payments without recourse to litigation.

This program will feature a talk by **Kenneth Feinberg**, one of the nation's leading attorneys and mediators, who helped the Indiana attorney general's office devise a program for resolving legal claims resulting from the collapse. The talk will be followed by a panel discussion of pivotal actors involved in developing and supporting the program, including: **Greg Zoeller**, Indiana attorney general; **Luke Kenley**, Indiana State Senator (District 20); **Paul Mullin**, Partner, Lewis and Wagner; **Tony Patterson**, Partner, Par, Richey, Obremskey, Frandsen & Patterson LL.P; **Robert Katz**, Professor of Law, IU Robert H. McKinney School of Law.

After the program, a reception with refreshments will be held in the Atrium, and Mr. Feinberg will be available to sign copies of his new book, "Who Gets What: Fair Compensation after Tragedy and Financial Upheaval." This event is organized and moderated by **Professor Robert Katz** who is an expert on charitable relief for disaster victims and the relationship between tort compensation and charitable gifts for the same injuries.

2nd Annual Eleanor D. Kinney Health Law and Compliance Conference Wednesday, Sept. 19th 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. Wynne Courtroom

Anne Nobles, senior vice president, enterprise risk management, and chief ethics and compliance officer of Eli Lilly and Company, will be the keynote speaker, along with other experts from around the country on issues in health law and compliance, at this year's 2nd annual Health Law and Compliance Conference.

Prior to joining Lilly, Nobles was an attorney at the law firm of Bose, McKinney & Evans LLP. She has held several public service positions in Indianapolis, including Indiana securities commissioner and executive assistant for fiscal policy to Indiana Governor Evan Bayh. She has served on a number of state and local commissions and not-for-profit boards, including her appointment as the first chairwoman of the Indiana Commission for Women. Ms. Nobles received a bachelor's degree. summa cum laude, from Harvard College in 1978 and a master's degree from Harvard University in 1979. She earned her law degree, magna cum laude, from Georgetown University in 1984, where she served as an editor of the Georgetown Law Journal.

(For additional information about Anne Nobles and details about the upcoming conference, go to the law school's website, www.indylaw.indiana.edu, under Events.

IUPUI Mail Services



IUPUI Mail Services can help you with your mailing needs, including postage, mailing and shipping. The Customer Service Center and Post Office is located in the Campus Center on the 2nd floor. Hours are Monday–Friday, 8 a.m.– 4 p.m., and closed on all campus holidays. Go to http://mail.iupui.edu.

(Events cont.)

Program on Law & State Government Symposium Friday, September 28th 8:30 a.m.—3:00 p.m. Wynne Courtroom

State Governments' Role in the Economic Development of Advanced Manufacturing and Small Business

The 2012 Program on Law and State Government fellows, *Rachel Blakeman* and *Clare Corado*, have been exploring and researching state governments' role in support of economic development, focusing specifically on laws, policies and government infrastructure that influence advanced manufacturing and small businesses. During their spring 2012 semester, they were interviewing government officials, lawyers, economists, and policy makers on how and why state governments invest public dollars toward these two growth sectors. The fellows, along with other experts on the topic, will bring together results of their investigative work to the legal community during this academic symposium.

Inaugural Birch Bayh Lecture

A Conversation with Evan Bayh (Former U.S. Senator for Indiana)

Thursday, Oct. 18th
5:30 – 6:30 p.m.
Wynne Courtroom
Reception to follow in the Atrium
6:30 – 7:30 p.m.

Mark your calendar and watch for additional information to come!

(Events cont.)

Official Naming Ceremony of the Indiana University Robert H. McKinney School of Law

Friday, October 19th 4:30 – 7:00 p.m. Law School Atrium

Mark your calendar and join us for the historical celebration of Robert H. McKinney's generous gift to the law school

(Check for additional Upcoming Events on the law school's website...indylaw.indiana.edu)



Show Your Pride with Robert H. McKinney School of Law Apparel!

Women's Caucus will once again set up to take orders for a variety of apparel items throughout the first couple of weeks in the fall semester. A table will be set up inside the south entrance doors of the law school during the second and third week of classes with samples of clothing items available for order. Watch for an upcoming e-mail with the exact dates and times for placing an order.

Proceeds will support the Women's Caucus Spring 2013 Auction which raised almost \$9,000 at last year's event for a local charity. An on-line form and view of the clothing selections can be found at www.yiworks.com. If you have questions or would like more information about the sale, please contact Amy McCool, acmccool@umail.iu.edu or Kaitlin Coons kte316@gmail.com.

In the Spotlight:



Mohamed Abdelaal, SJD student from Alexandria, Egypt, participated in the workshop on International and Comparative Law at Washington University School of Law in St. Louis in March, 2012. He presented his paper titled "Rising of Taqlid as the Secondary Judicial Approach in the Islamic Judiciary." The workshop was presented by Washington University's Center on Law, Innovation, and Economic Growth.

Mohamed also had a paper published recently entitled *Taqlid v. Ijtihad. The Rise of Taqlid as the Secondary Judicial Approach in Islamic Jurisprudence.* The work was published in *The Journal Jurisprudence* (Vol. 14, 2012). He will also participate in International Law Weekend, presented by the International Law Students Association in New York City in October 2012.

Michael DeBoer, 2012 LL.M. graduate, recently published an article on Medicare in the Connecticut Law Review, April 2012. The article was titled "Access Without Limits? Revisiting Barriers and Boundaries After the Affordable Care Act." Michael received his LL.M., summa cum laude, in health law, policy, and bioethics. He is an associate professor of Law at Valparaiso University School of Law.

Susan deMaine has joined the Ruth Lilly Law Library as a research and instruction librarian. She was a visiting LARC faculty member last fall semester and continued on throughout the summer working in the law library as a visiting librarian. Susan received her J.D. from the University of Kentucky College of Law, 1st in her class of 128, 1999; M.S. in Library and Information Science, University of Kentucky, 1996; B.A. in Art History, Pennsylvania State University, 1991. She clerked for Judge David A. Nelson, U.S. Court of Appeals for the 6th Circuit. Welcome!

Professor Yvonne Dutton has joined the law school as a new faculty member and will be teaching in the areas of evidence, criminal law, and criminal procedure. Professor Dutton taught as an adjunct at the University of Colorado School of Law, and was a fellow in the Careers in Law Teaching Program at Columbia Law School, where she earned her J.D. and served on the editorial staff for the Columbia Law Review. Professor Dutton was also a Stone Scholar throughout her law school career. Welcome!

(Spotlight cont.)

Indiana Health Law Review is pleased to announce publication of the following student-written notes in Volume X: *Daniel Hageman*, "The Wild West of Generic Drugs: Whether Manufacturers of Generics May Be Held Liable for Inadequate Warning Labels after PLIVA v. Mensing; Alyssa James, Gestational Surrogacy Agreements: Why Indiana Should Honor Them and What Physicians Should Know Until They Do; Kimberly Opsahl, Using Integrated Care to Meet the Challenge of the ADA's Integration Mandate: Is Managed Long-Term Care the Key to Addressing Access to Services?: *Lindsey Stout*, Negligent Credentialing as a Cause of Action in Indiana Medical Malpractice Litigation; *Frandy St. Louis*, The Decline of Mandatory Physical Education in Grade Schools Resulted in the Current Childhood Obesity Crisis and Consequently an Unsustainable Rise in Health Care Spending; *Kyle Wood*, NCAA Student-Athlete Health Care: Legal Concerns Regarding the Adequacy of Coverage and the Legislative Structure.

The *Indiana Health Law Review*'s Excellence in Writing Award went to *Lindsey Stout*; the Excellence in Editing Ward sent to *Billy Starr*; and the recipient of the second annual Eleanor Kinney Award went to *Brock Easton*. Congratulations to all!

The Indiana International & Comparative Law **Review** is pleased to announce its decision to publish eight outstanding student-written notes from this year's Student Note Candidate class: Jenna Gerber. Head out of the Clouds: What the United States Can Learn from the European Union's Treatment of Data in the Cloud; Aimee Heitz, Providing a Pathway to Asylum: Re-interpreting "Social Group" to Include Gender; Anne Kaiser, Another Angle of the Marijuana Debate: How Legalizing Marijuana Could Impact Illegal Immigration to the United States; *Nicole Keller*, The Legalization of Industrial Hemp and What It Could Mean for Indiana's Biofuel Industry: May Li, Did Indiana Deliver in its Fights against Human Trafficking?: A Comparative Analysis between Indiana's Human Trafficking Laws and the International Legal Framework; *Douglas Louks*, (FLY) ANYWHERE BUT HERE: Approaching EU-US Dialogue Concerning PNR in the Era of Lisbon; Anne Medlin, Customary International Law and International Human Rights Law: A Proposal for the Expansion of the Alien Tort Statute; Morgan Whitacre, An Environmentally Hazardous Process: Why the...

(Spotlight cont.)

United States Should Follow France's Lead and Ban Hydraulic Fracturing. Also, *May Li* was given the award for Outstanding Student Note. Congratulations to all!

Professor Antony Page has been appointed to the position of Vice Dean of our law school succeeding Professor Paul Cox, who stepped down from that role effective June 30, 2012. Professor Page, who graduated with Distinction from Stanford Law School and was elected to the Order of the Coif, is an expert in corporate law. He became a faculty member at our law school in the summer of 2003, teaching in the areas of business associations, contracts and sales, mergers and acquisitions, international law, and international securities regulation. Professor Page has received the Outstanding New Faculty Member Award from the student body, an Indiana University Trustees' Teaching Award, and has also been awarded John S. Grimes Fellowships and Dean Fellowships.

Associate Professor Margaret Ryznar has joined the law school as a new faculty member and will be teaching Trusts & Estates in the evening division this fall semester. Professor Ryznar is a graduate of Notre Dame Law School; she holds a master's degree in European Studies from Jagiellonian Univeristy; and received her B.A. from the University of Chicago. Prior to joining our law school, Professor Ryznar served as a law clerk to the Honorable Myron H. Bright of the United States Court of Appeals for the Eighth Circuit, and practiced law with Cadwalader, Wickersham & Taft LLP in Washington, D.C. Welcome!

Ryan Schwier, 1L evening student and Ruth Lilly Law Library Circulation Senior Assistant, is the inaugural recipient of the Dan & Marilyn Quayle Scholarship. The scholarship was established in 2011 by the Acair Foundation, which was founded by former Vice President Dan Quayle an and his wife Marilyn Tucker Quayle, both 1974 graduates of our law school. The scholarship is awarded to a first-year law student with preference given to a student enrolled in the evening division and who, through an essay, portrays an... understanding of the importance of limited government and personal responsibility. Congratulations!

Associate Professor Lea Shaver has joined the law School as a new faculty member and will be teaching in both the day and evening division in the areas of...

(Spotlight cont.)

Intellectual Property and Copyright Law. Professor Shaver taught at Yale Law School and Hofstra Law School before joining our school. She holds a J.D. from Yale Law School and an M.A. from the University of Chicago. Professor Shaver was a summer clerk to the Honorable David F. Hamilton and a Fulbright Scholar in South Africa where she supported litigation to advance the constitutional rights to housing, education, and water. Her research focuses on intellectual properety, innovation, access, and human rights. Welcome!

Associate Professor Diana Winters has joined the faculty of our law school this fall semester and will be teaching in the area of Health Care Law & Policy in the day division. Professor Winters was a Visiting Assistant Professor at Boston University School of Law. where she was also the Health Law Scholar, and taught environmental law, environmental litigation, and advanced civil procedure. She received her Ph.D. in History of the American Civilization from Harvard University, her J.D., cum laude, from New York University School of Law, and B.A. from Brown University. She practiced law at Hogan and Hartson, clerked for a federal judge in the Eastern District of Pennsylvania, and was an Assistant Solicitor General in the New York State Attorney General's office. Welcome!



Law Library Mobile Access

You may have noticed an addition to the law library's home page. The law library now has a mobile access site so there's no need to download an app: just bookmark

http://mlib.indylaw.indiana.edu on the browser of your mobile device. Also, clicking on the red cellphone symbol in the lower left corner of the home page will link you directly to the site. On the mobile site, you will find: Hours and Exceptions; Directions; Library/Building Access; Ask a Librarian; Research; News & Events; Library Staff; Feedback Form; Ruth Lilly Law Library; Robert H. McKinney School of Law; IU Mobile Website.

Key features include the ability to initiate chats with a librarian, access to mobile versions of select subscription databases, the latest library news, and you can tap on any name in the staff directory to speed dial.



FINANCIAL AID HOURS

Financial Aid hours are available in the law school on a regular basis throughout the semester. Sign-up sheets for upcoming appointment dates to meet with law school financial advisor *LeAndra Ross* are available in the foyer of Student Affairs, 1st floor, Rm. 119. Appointments are typically held on Monday and Tuesday afternoons on the 3rd floor in Rm. 387. If you need to drop off paperwork for Ms. Ross on a day she is not at Inlow Hall, you may drop it off in the Student Affairs office.

Counseling is Available!



If you are ever having difficulty dealing with any personal problems related to anxiety, depression, stress, etc., please know there is help available through IUPUI Counseling and Psychological Services (CAPS).

Don't hesitate to call - 317-274-2548



No Smoking on IUPUI Campus

IUPUI Tobacco Policy states that tobacco use or sale is prohibited on University-owned, operated or leased property. A new state law that was enforced July 1, 2012, will now mandate that nearly all public places and places of employment in Indiana, including university campuses, restaurants and other workplaces, will be smoke free. This change comes as the result of Indiana's first statewide smoke-free-air law, House Enrolled Act 1149:

in.gov/legislative/bills/2012/HE/HE1149.1.html.

The purpose of the Indiana Smoke Free Air Law is to protect Hoosiers from the harmful effects of exposure to secondhand smoke as the U.S. Envirnmental Protection Agency has classified secondhand smoke as a cause of cancer in humans.

While IUPUI has had a tobacco-free policy (www.smokefree.indiana.edu/) since 2006, the the new state law will make smoking in restricted areas illegal and a citable offense. IUPUI officers will begin issuing citations (minimun of \$150) for violations. Additionally, violations will be referred to the appropriate administrative office for review and appropriate administrative action for: students, faculty, and staff. Law students who choose to smoke must use the sidewalk on the south side of the building on New York Street – NOT at the main entrance doors or steps into the building and NOT in the courtyard area on the north side of the building.

To obtain information on the IUPUI policies on tobacco or to obtain help with cessation programs, go to the website www.smokerfree.iupui.edu.

Add Funds to Your JagTag Online!

You can add funds to your JagTag online @ http://www.jagtag.iupui.edu. Use your JagTag for printing, vending machines, campus food services and much more. Information regarding all JagTag perks is found on their website.



IUPUI Shuttle Service – It's a FREE ride!

The IUPUI shuttle system operates Monday through Friday all year round, except during university recognized holidays. There are 3 shuttle routes: Campus Route, North Campus Route, and HITS Express, complimentary of Parking & Transportation Services and available to anyone in the university community. Buses leave approximately every 15 minutes between the hours of 6:00 a.m. and 10:00 p.m., Monday – Friday.

Please refer to the shuttle schedule on the IUPUI website under Parking Services Transportation for more detailed information:

www.parking.iupui.edu/shuttle. You may also call 317-274-1808 for any questions or concerns you may have regarding the campus transit services and they will be happy to speak with you regarding the shuttle options available to you.

NOTE: Persons with disabilities may purchase disabled parking permits by contacting Campus Parking Services via email or by calling 274-4232.

Jags Express GPS

Jags Express shuttles are equipped with web-based GPS and free Wi-Fi. Locating your shuttle in real time is as easy as visiting the website at www.parking.iupui.edu/gps or by sending a text to 414-11 with "iupui" and the name of your shuttle stop.

IUPUI S Pass

IUPUI and IndyGo have partnered to provide current IUPUI students with an **S Pass** that allows students to ride any of IndyGo's 27 fixed routes, including the Red Line. As an IUPUI student, you may obtain your S Pass for \$30 at the JagTag office located on the 2nd floor of the Campus Center. (A standard monthly IndyGo pass costs \$60.) IUPUI students will swipe the pass in the fare box each time they board IndyGo.

There are some restrictions on a few of their services. For more information, contact IndyGo Customer Service by calling 317-635-3344 or visit www.indygo.net.

EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS

IUPUI has a web page to provide resources for you about emergency preparedness; information will be updated as needed. From the IUPUI homepage, http://www.iupui.edu/, go to: About IUPUI, A-Z Index, Emergency Preparedness.

In the event of a building emergency for:

FIRE: Alarms will sound and evacuation is mandatory. Use closest stairway for exits. DO NOT USE ELEVATORS. Once outside, move to a safe place – if possible, to the parking lot west of the law school. Remain outside until the "all clear" is given.

NOTE: If you have a physical condition which prevents you from walking down the stairway, please go to one of the two designated "safe rooms" in the building: Rm. 267 or Rm. 387. Safe rooms will be checked by the fire department and persons located in these rooms will be carried to safety by fire department personnel in the event of an actual fire.

TORNADO WATCH: The "campus siren" will sound but evacuation is NOT required.

TORNADO WARNING: When a severe weather warning is activated by: sirens. Jag Alert, campus emergency alert radios, or law school personnel, evacuation is necessary. Evacuate immediately to the designated areas of the building not exposed to windows or other potential hazards from shattered glass. (Classrooms are now designated "shelter in place" locations with the installation of special laminate on the windows preventing flying glass and other debris from entering the classrooms.)

Please see the designated areas posted at the north elevators on each floor of the law school building. DO NOT use the underground parking garage as a shelter location.

NOTE: Procedures are posted in all classrooms. For additional information regarding emergency preparedness, please go to:

www.indylaw.indiana.edu/student. Under "Current Students," click on "More...," and then go to "Emergency Preparedness Links:"



SAFETY AT IUPUI

Please call the IUPUI Public Safety Dispatch Center at **274-7911** whenever you see anything that makes you feel uneasy or if you have discovered a crime. This number is a direct line and may be used to report ANY emergency, problem, or concern.

Campus Police Escorts

Police escorts are available to students and employees 24 hours a day. Please call **274-SAFE** or **274-7233 between 6:00 p.m. and 2:00 a.m.** if you are concerned about your personal safety. Note: The Safety Escort Service operates only on the IUPUI campus and not off-campus. Escorts will walk or drive you to your destination.

Emergency phones are available in parking garages and in outside areas on campus. The outside campus phones are identified by yellow boxes and a distinctive blue light above them. Emergency phones are also found in the hallways of some campus buildings. These provide free access for people on campus to request any type of assistance. All emergency phones are identified by the word EMERGENCY and connect to the IUPUI Safety Dispatch Center (911).



Need Automotive Assistance?

Parking & Transportation Services provides the following services free of charge to any person legally parked in an IUPUI parking location:

Jump-starts – Air for Tires Assistance Retrieving Gas – You Pay

E-Mail Addresses and Phone Numbers of Use:

Dean Roberts: robertsg@iupui.edu	274-2581
Dean Page: page@iupui.edu	278-9037
Dean Pryor: jdpryor@iupui.edu	274-8113
Carlota Toledo: ctoledo@iupui.edu	274-7662
Anthony Masseria: amasseri@iupui.edu	274-1488
Susie Agnew: sagnew@iupui.edu	274-2423
Dean Thompson: chasthom@iupui.edu	278-3001
Sean Southern: smsouthe@iupui.edu	278-2172
LaWanda Ward: lwward@iupui.edu	278-9241
Dean MacDougall: jonmac@iupui.edu	278-4789
Professor Anspach: juanspac@iupui.edu	274-3411
Noah Joseph: nosjosep@iupui.edu	278-4701

Office Hours:

Office of Professional Development & Pro Bono

Program: Room 115; Phone: 317-274-2484

Mon., Wed., Th. - 9 a.m. to 5:30 p.m.

Tues., -9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.

Fri., -9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

Chasity Thompson, Assistant Dean; *Sean Southern*, Associate Director, *LaWanda Ward*, Director of Pro Bono & Public Interest

Office of Student Affairs: Room 119;

Phone: 317-278-5560

Mon. & Tues. -8:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.

Wed. & Th.,-8:00 a.m. to 5:30 p.m.

Fri., -8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

Johnny Pryor, Assistant Dean; Carlota Toledo, Associate Director, Academic Advisor; Anthony Masseria, Academic Advisor; Susie Agnew, Recorder

Ruth Lilly Law Library: Phone: 317-274-4028

Information Line: 317-274-4027 Mon.—Th., 8:00 a.m. to midnight Fri., 8:00 a.m. to 11:00 p.m. Sat., 9:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. Sun., 10:00 a.m. to midnight (Closed on special holidays)

Professor Judith Anspach, Director; Rm. 131L

Phone: 317-274-3411

A Listing of Faculty Assistants:

- *Mary Barron*-278-9690, Rm. 203, Asst. to: Professor White
- *Kristin Brockett* **–278-9160, Rm. 206**, Asst. to: Professor Bepko
- Jasmine Coombs 274-1911, Rm. 111, Asst. to: Professors Hagan, Nedeff, Orr, Quigley, Watson
- Julie Davis 274-8945, Rm. 399U, Asst. to: Professors Dannenmaier, Georgakopoulos, Ryznar
- Mary Deer 274-1909, Rm. 399V, Asst. to: Dean Nehf, Professors Katz, Klein, Roisman
- *Kyle Galster* **274-0042**, **Rm. 206**, Asst. to: Professors Baker, Hershman, Schaibley
- *Richard Griffin* **274-8008, Rm. 399D**, Asst. to: Professors Morris, Wilson
- *LuAnn Holman* **274-1918, Rm. 399T**, Asst. to: Professors Cox, Drobac, Pitts, Sullivan
- Carsandra Knight 274-1912, Rm. 355C, Asst. to: Professors Hall, Keith, Orentlicher, Terry, Winters
- *Faith Long* **274-1913, Rm. 325**, Asst. to: Professors Brookins, Boyne, Wright
- *Brooke Merry* **278-7918, Rm. 399S**, Asst. to: Professors Emmert, Tarkington, Waterhouse
- Sylvia Regalado 274-1914, Rm. 211B, Asst. to: Professors Kelly-Hill, Krauss, Magliocca, Shaver
- *Christina Terkhorn* **274-1917**, **Rm. 211A**, Asst. to: Professors Bravo, Cooper, Edwards
- *Laurie Turner* **274-9428, Rm. 399C**, Asst. to: Professors Hill, Huffman, Silva
- Janice White 274-1915, Rm. 210, Asst. to: Professors Adams, Dimitri, Martin, McGregor, Ruhtenberg, Schumm